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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 7th March 2011
Present:
Stuart Harries

Chairman



Chris McLaren

Secretary

Ron Knight

Treasurer



Dave Debnam

Vice President



Bill Barrett

Mens Captain

Karen Ashby

Ladies Captain


Marie Bacon

Elaine Harries


Helen Morris
Mark Sains


_________________________________________________________________
1. Chairman’s Comments  

Like every member of the club, I was extremely worried when I heard that Bill Barrett was involved in an accident with a car whilst out running. Thankfully, Bill was not seriously injured, but this incident just goes to show how careful and vigilant we must be when running in traffic.

I was pleased to see such a good turnout at the Presentation Evening, and I hope that everyone who attended had an enjoyable night. I trust you will all join with me in congratulating everyone who had their hard work recognised, and use their example as a personal incentive to keep trying and improving.

Last month also saw a very good turnout at the National Cross Country Championships at Alton Towers. There are some great photos of the event on the website, and yes, it really was that muddy. There were some great performances on the day, but had some Striders shown the same determination and staying power on the course that they later did in the pub we could have finished much higher. Thanks to Dave Debnam for arranging the accommodation, and to Paul Keech for planning the highlight of Bill’s weekend, the Sunday morning walk.

Finally, well done to Louise Peters, who is clearly not content with holding all of the club records for her age category - she has now set an overall club record for the half marathon too. I hope that we can all share in her success over the coming months.

2. Apologies 

Apologies received from Tony Green
3.
Previous Minutes/ 4. Matters Arising
Beginner’s course this year will be aimed at people wanting to start out running.  People who already have a level of capability will be encouraged to integrate within the club and groups.  This will allow the coaches to devote resources to the real beginners.  Posters to show time 7.15 pm start to allow for form completion

Also suggested to have a club introductory evening, where existing runners can come along.

Club championships – HM said that the Club championships would generate a minimum of 70 certificates, which if to be presented at the awards evening would make it a long night  
5. Secretary Report
Correspondence Received

· Deposit receipt from Marshalls coaches

· Affiliation to ARC.  Costs between £187 (141 members)  - £254 (201 – 225)

· SEAA Info Update & notify Men’s & Women’s Road Stage relay – MK 27th March. Striders do not compete in this (BB)
· Beds AAA Track & Field County Champs – 15th May 2011, entry forms received

· Beds AAA Open Champs – 9th April, closing date for entries 27th March

· Flitwick 10K, 10th April, plus Junior fun run

· Sole Destroyer  10K  New off road running event 8th May 2011.  

· Sole Destroyer is 10K off road course , steep inclines, lots of mud and water filled pits. Venue: Billing, Mill Lane, Northampton, NN7 1AL www.muckyraces.co.uk
· E-mail from Neil Deans, after last month’s meeting enquiring if Striders coaches have any preferences for a flying coach visit.  SH reported it was discussed at coaches meeting, preference is for basic first aid.  Also mentioned was desire for a nutrition presentation, perhaps speak to J Brewer who presented Striders awards this year.
· Coach Coordinator meeting at Silsoe – 7th March.  No one from Striders attended, apologies sent
· Officials Courses – South  - March 2011
Correspondence Sent

· Beds AAA affiliation fees sent

· Returned application form – group membership at Cotswold Outdoor ( St Albans)

6. Treasurer’s Report

Cash flow forecast shown, balance up on budget.
DD presented cheques for kit sales (£33) and YHA monies (£350).
One new member application presented and accepted.  Welcome to Joanne Wilder-Harris.
7. February 11 Running Report, (February 2011) – Bill Barrett & Karen Ashby

February was a very quiet month for races, but  Striders still managed to run on a variety of terrains - roads, cross country and indoors.

Sunday 6th 
Five Striders ran the tough Watford Half Marathon, with Greer Kidney knocking 10mins off her old P.B. time and Simon Norris continued his run of P.B.s with another one in this race. This is a tough event and congratulations must go to anyone achieving a PB on this course.

Saturday 12th 
Carla Greer ran a P.B. in the Finsbury Park 5k.

Saturday 12th 
Adrian Copp won the Eastern Vets 1500m indoor championship in his age group, where he led the race from the gun to the tape.

Saturday 19th 
Once again Striders headed to Alton Towers, not for the amusement park but for the National Cross Country Championship and again great credit must go to everybody who ran as we managed to field both a ladies and men’s team. Conditions were extremely bad, not just for the race but everywhere for runners and supporters alike. The mud was thick and very slippery,  mind you it did wonders for the complexion!  At this stage we must say a very big thank you to the very large number of Striders supporters who made the journey on a wet, cold and windy day. It was much appreciated by everybody. Also a big thank you to the club who treated all the runners very well. Thank you.

We had thirteen men and four ladies running, this was an excellent turnout of runners from the club. Well done to every one of you. After the races the majority of us moved on to the youth hostel at Youlgrave where we stayed Saturday night (at least those of us who went to bed!). We ate an enjoyable meal in the hostel with the waitress service provided by Judy Reid and Karen Ashby, and yes they are good enough to get a job in any restaurant, thanks ladies. We would like to say a big thank you to Dave Debnam for organising and arranging the youth hostel and the meal. Everybody was very pleased with both. Also thank you to Paul Keech, who arranged a walk for the Sunday morning and again managed to finish at a pub. Let’s just say most people enjoyed it.- As far as Bill is concerned he can’t understand why you would walk if you can run instead! Everyone enjoyed the weekend, even though the weather and conditions were extremely bad on Saturday. 

That brings to a close another season of cross country and we would like to thank everybody who took part in the races or who helped out in any way. It is only eight months until you can start again!

Saturday 26th   Adrian Copp ran the National Indoor 1500m and represented Stopsley Striders. This is the first time Striders have had a representative at that level. Congratulations to Adrian on finishing second in his age group and winning a silver medal in a P.B. time of 4min 27secs.

Sunday 27th 
Linda Thomasson ran the Brighton Half Marathon. Louise Peters ran a club record time in the Tunbridge Wells Half Marathon and Dave Hall ran the Cambridge Boundary Marathon.

We are naturally all pleased to see Bill Barrett in one piece! As you know he had a slight collision with a car whilst out running recently. He has now redeemed his good looks so watch out ladies! This is a lesson to us all to make sure you can be seen and take extreme care.

That brings to a close February’s report. Not many races but some very good results. We expect there will be a few more races and results next month so good luck to everybody.

8. Strider of the Month.

The award for February 2011 goes to Adrian Copp, who has consistently been bettering his race times and is also competing in track events.  He ran in the National Indoor 1500m, finishing second in his age group with a P.B. 4mins 27secs.

9. Club foreign race trip
Decided that trip will be in Majorca, Palma, 16th October which has marathon, ½ marathon, 10K and 10K walk.  Current entry for ½ marathon is €31 in entry is before May

DD to post further information on web-site, list to be put out to gauge interest
10. Ken Abbott Cross Country Handicap 2010/11
North Herts was cancelled due to weather conditions and for this reason some members only competed in two events, this meant that they would not have generated a handicap for 2011/2012.  Initially the final places were calculated with NHRR event blank.  The championship was won by Louise Peters and Adrian Copp, with 9 men and 2 women fulfilling the criteria.  The numbers of members eligible to compete in 2011/12 would be only 13 men and 4 ladies.
To increase the number of eligible entrants for next season, it was decided to populate the NHRR event with those members who had only competed 2 events.  MS pointed out that for the handicap, the member’s best score from the previous two events should be added.

This action did not change the winners of the championship.  Handicaps to be recalculated for next committee meeting

11. Ladies 5K





Permit has been received from ARC, (ARC 11/106).  Entry form updated and posted on web-site.  Forms to be available for Flitwick 10K.

Need to contact John Catlin to arrange course re-measure and also providing referee.
SH has contacted Luton Boat Club to advise them of our event.

12. A.O.B.





Coaching Mel Tringer has expressed a desire to coach members.  She had selected an assistant coach course, but after discussion with Neil Deans in February, this course is not beneficial to Road Running clubs.  Recommended that Leader in Running and Fitness would be better, progressing onto Coach level.  Course info to be sent to her, C McL

3 Counties Cross Country Bill Barrett attended the season wrap up meeting in February at Bedford Stadium.  Administration was handed over to Bedford Harriers from Ampthill  Flitwick Flyers.

No clubs from the league are going to the Plate Finals, meaning that Striders could compete if desired.  It was decided not to take the offer after last year’s poor experience and also the date being close to London Marathon.

For next season:-

· Bedford Harriers are administrators of league for next two seasons

· Boxfit have been accepted into league

· Question asked of Steve Crane (Bedford) to see if ARC would consider taking over the Plate Final

·  Changes to catering arrangements, The host club to contact competing clubs for expected number of entrants

· Dates for 2011/12 races:-
30th October 2011 
Stopsley Striders

13th November 2011 
East Haddon

27th November 2011 
North Herts

18th December 2011 
Wellingborough

Provisional date

15th January 2012 
Wooton 

· Pre-season meeting 5th September 2011

Kit (DD) Still awaiting delivery of some sweatshirts and micro fleeces.
The next meeting will be held on Monday 4th April 2011 at LRSC commencing at 7.45pm. Anyone wishing to submit an item for discussion should hand his or her written submission to the Secretary or any other committee member.
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